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Blenheim Road and The Gardens 

Zebra Controlled Crossing 
17th July 2025 
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LONDON BOROUGH OF HARROW 
 

NOTICE OF INTENT – Highways Act 1980 (Section 23, Pedestrian Crossings) 
Proposed Controlled (Zebra) Crossings at Blenheim Road and The Gardens, Harrow 

 
Notice is hereby given that the London Borough of Harrow, ("the Council"), under the 
Highways Act 1980, intends to install two Zebra Controlled Crossing at the following 
locations; 

 
• Blenheim Road, with the centre point of the crossing located 23 metres east from the 

common boundary wall between numbers 130 and 132 Blenheim Road. The crossing 
extends 1.2 metres in each direction from the centre point, forming a total crossing 
width of 2.4 metres. 

• The Gardens, with the centre point of thee crossing being located 21.5 metres north-
west of the common property boundary of Nos. 56 and 58 The Gardens.  The 
crossing extends 1.2 metres in each direction from the centre point, forming a total 
crossing width of 2.4 metres. 

 

The proposed crossing facilities will assist to improve road safety by allowing pedestrians 
two nationally recognised crossing points. This location serves a dual role as both a local 
hub, with a number of small businesses, a shop and a cafe, and as a key pedestrian route 
to Vaughan Primary School, located nearby. The area experiences significant footfall 
during school pick-up and drop-off times, while the nearby West Harrow Station results in a 
steady amount of footfall during the rest of the day. 

 

A copy of Council’s statement of reasons for proposing these works and plans will be 
available until the expiration of a period of 21 days from the date on which this notice is 
published at Greenhill Library, Perceval Square, College Road, Harrow, HA1 1GX between 
10.00 a.m. and 6.00 p.m. Monday to Saturday and 11.00 a.m. and 3.00 p.m. Sunday, 
excluding Bank Holidays. Copies are also available to view at 
www.harrow.gov.uk/trafficorders  

 

Dated 17th July 2025 

 

Poonam Pathak 

Strategic Head of Traffic, Highways and Asset Management 

Place Directorate, PO Box 1362, Harrow, HA3 3RL  

  

https://www.harrow.gov.uk/trafficorders
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